ELGIN & DISTRICT
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

The meeting of June 11,
1986 was a most informative
and active event. Members
now total 40 with several
inquiries pending. Director
Jane Monaghan reported
that the moving of the sign
is still causing some
problems as 1t is 1n poor
state of repair. It has been
suggested that cost of
repairs be estimated and
completed before placing
it on Main Street.

Barry St. Pierre was named
as Treasurer to the Chamber
taking over the duties from
Dick Miller who has acted
as treasurer since the
Chamber began. Dick gave
his final report and indicated
a balance of $307. in the
treasurery.

After routine business,
the major part of the
evening was spent on hearing
and discussing the Elgin
Day plans.

members who have arranged
what should be a most
exciting and entertaining
day. It appears that full
participation of all local
organizations will take
place with a parade, bake
sales, displays, craft sales
as well as merchant's sales.
Combined with the Book
Sale, a performance for
children, a teen dance and
a variety of demonstrations
from Ambulance to O.P.P.
and finishing with a dinner
and dance, it would seem
to be a day to mark on
everyone's calender!

After  hearing ofn<.the
finalization of details,
from parking to Button
sales (these will be available
soon in local stores) the

members heard a
presentation from John
Eyre.

Small Group Insurance
Plan endorsed by Chamber
members: John Eyre
presented the Great West
Life Chamber of Commerce

NORTH LEEDS LANTERN

employees cannot form
a group for these type of
benefits. Under this plan,
an employer with only
one or two employees,
if a member of a Chamber,
may participate. The
Chamber members agreed
to endorse the plan however,
each member-business
can arrange for his/her
own coverage. lhis 1s not
a '"group" plan; i.e. all
Chamber members make
their own decision to
join...their membership
simply permits them to
do so.

Shop-lifting: A growing
local problem: The Ilast
item under discussion was
the growing problem of
shop-lifting and the issuance
of "bad" cheques. Many
merchants feel the need
to form a "contact" group
to alert each other when
known shop-lifters appear
on their premises. It was
generally conceded that

[t would appear that some
groups of young people
"plan" their escapades into

the world ol crime
(shop-lifting is just a nicer
way of saying "theft").
Merchants intend to do

everything possible to stop
this problem. Customers
can also assist by being
on the alert and warning the
the store keeper 1f they
see someone 'practicing’
the art of shop-lifting.
As one store owner
stated...' We all pay for
losses incurred..the store
keeper has to raise prices
to cover his loss thus the
honest citizen loses too'.
The next meeting will be
at the call of the Chair
in early September.
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each of the
members and

Everything on "Go"™ with
almost military precision,
Directors,
volunteers,
reported on the now
formulated plans. Dick
Miller, as co-ordinator
of the day, has to be
congratulated for his work,
along with several other

HISTORICAL RESEARCH
PROJECT

This year the Social Studies
Department at Rideau District
High School began a project
in which students interviewed
senior residents. The aim
of the programme was to
encourage students to learn
about local |Thistory, and

to develop an inventory
of resource material for
future research. This

endeavour has proven to
be a very successful learning
experience for all involved.
Approximately one hundred
and ten grade nine and ten
students interviewed
forty-five senior residents.
A number of senior students
organized the interview
selections, and helped the
junior students to complete
their end of the project.
Another group of senior
students have spent this
semester listening to the
completed interviews and
an inventory has been
developed.

Most students involved felt
very positive towards the
project, and they believed
it to be a worthwhile
experience. We hope that
senior residents who were
interviewed have similar
feelings.

The general public is welcome
to visit the school to listen
to the tapes. Any senior
resident who would like
to be interviewed is asked
to leave their name at any
branch of the library.

The Social Studies Department
was very pleased with the
outcome of the programme
and plans to continue the
interviews next year.

this is becoming a major HAIR STYLING FOR THE MHOLE FAMILY

Small Group Insurance

: : problem for several Tues. 10:00 a.m. - Egg p:::
small businesses to oifer shop-lifters, if  caught, Fri. 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
their employees £ should, be charged.  As Sat. 9:00 a.m. - 12 noon
comprehensive Life/health Located in the “Home-Video" Building

most of the small businesses
plan and also have coverage have limited staff and offer
for themselves. Normally a variety of services, they
employers with less than find it difficult to watch
a certain number of all customers at all times.

Main St., Elgin

Tel. 359-5782
Licenced in Barbering & Styling

South Crosby SUMMER CAMP

YES....IT's TiME For SUMMER CAMP i1n SOUTH CROSBY
JULY 2 - AUGUST 22

Everyone between the ages
of 3% yrs and 14 yrs
is welcome to this year's

SUMMER CAMP

We are offering a wide e e L ]
variety of activities that Soccer, Baseball, Snorkling,

F- -
will satisfy all your needs. 1shing agtd lots, lu" ts more...

YES...there will be SWIMMING LESSONS
ALL age divisions up to Leaders.

J J

Activities such as: CANOEING. HIKING, ARTS & CRAFTS.
a SLEEP-OVER. and other FUN THINGS
will make this summer an exciting onel

FUND RAISING EVENTS.
such as the annual

SWIM-A-THON
will increase our opportunity
to provide
Maore Special Trips....

BUSING From
SoutH CrosBY PuBLIC ScHooL

$10.00

T R il
This is where Parent TMIIGI!!H WOW!!!
Volunteers are appreciated. g SEERSETS

CAMP wiLL OPERATE FOR 8 WEEkS - FROM JuLY ZND TO AuGuUST 22ND.

ALL THIS FUN WILL TAKE PLACE AT:

$80.00
$50.00

$20.00

FuLL SESSION =
Iy CoNsecuTIVE WEEKS

WEEKLY

SOUTH CROSBY
TOWNSHIP PARK
Sand Lake near Elgin

Childnen who wish 1o fake
SWIMMING LESSONS ONLY
may do S0, BUT must pay
the fee of $80.00

For morne Information CALL:
Camp Co-ordinaton
ELAINE ST. PIERRE

ELAINE ST. PIERRE 358-574(

or
BARBARA PURDY 358-5514

MAKE SURE YOU TAKE PART IN THE SUPER SUMMER CAMP!




